







June 15, 2011



David W. Danner, Executive Director and Secretary
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission
1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. SW
P. O. Box 47250 
Olympia, Washington  98504-7250

RE:	In the Matter of the Petition of Industrial Customers of Northwest Utilities For a Declaratory Order Requiring Puget Sound Energy, Inc. to Provide Access to the AURORA Model in its 2011 General Rate Case, Docket U-111024

Dear Mr. Danner:  

[bookmark: _GoBack]On June 7, 2011, the Industrial Customers of Northwest Utilities (“ICNU”) filed a Petition for a Declaratory Order to require Puget Sound Energy, Inc. (“PSE”) to provide access to the AURORA power cost model in PSE’s 2011 general rate case.  Since the time of filing the Petition, ICNU and PSE have informally resolved the dispute, and ICNU has withdrawn its Petition.  Accordingly, Commission Staff withdraws its Motion for Extension of Time, filed June 14, 2011.

Please contact the undersigned if there any questions.  

Sincerely,



ROBERT D. CEDARBAUM
Assistant Attorney General 
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